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5 August 2004
Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

Ultra and the UK MOD sign long term sonobuoy partnering contract

Ultra announces that its Sonar and Communication Systems business, based in Greenford, Middlesex, and the UK Ministry of Defence have entered into a long-term partnering contract for the supply and support of sonobuoys for the Nimrod MR2, Merlin and Nimrod MRA4 aircraft.

The partnering Contract, which came into effect on 3 August 2004, is a ten year, sole source contract under which Ultra will satisfy all of the MOD’s sonobuoy requirements, including, upgrades, manufacture, supply and logistic support.  The contract is founded on the principles of Smart Acquisition, with both the MOD and Ultra incentivised to deliver increasing value for money under a ‘gainshare’ arrangement.

The contract will be worth a minimum of £60m over 10 years.
Ultra, which has sonobuoy businesses in the UK, the USA and Canada, offers a wide range of high technology sonobuoys which are the key sensors used in anti-submarine warfare.  In the last year, Ultra has achieved more than 50% share of the world-wide sonobuoy market with contracts being received from Australia, Canada, France, South Korea, Norway, Chile and a new NATO member, Poland, as well as the USA.

Douglas Caster, Chief Operating Officer of Ultra, commented,
“This partnering agreement represents a significant milestone in the development of the relationship between the MOD and Ultra.  It is a collaborative, mutually beneficial supply agreement under which the MOD and Ultra will work together to deliver a world-class airborne anti-submarine warfare capability whilst demonstrating increasing value for money.”
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